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Neva B. Lockhart 
Secretary 

POLICE PENSION BOARD MINUTES 

July 25, 1974 

The Police Pension Board met in the City Manager's Office at 
City Hall at 9:00 a.m. Thursday, July 25, 1974. Present were 
City Manager Harvey Rose, Chairman; Captain Mike Chesnick, 
Police Department Representative, and City Clerk Neva Lockhart, 
Secretary. Finance Director Victor Vance was absent. Person-
nel Assistant Pat Bittle attended the meeting. 

Item No. 1 - Consider request by Police Sargeant Larry 0. Walsh 
to be placed on disability retirment effective August 1, 1974. 
Submitted for the record were letters from Arnold H. Greenhouse, 
M.D., and William L. Waldrop, M.D. 

It was moved by Captain Chesnick and seconded by Neva Lockhart 
that the request be granted and Sargeant Walsh be placed on 
disability retirement at full benefits effective August 1, 1974. 
($500.50 per month) 

Captain Mike Chesnick reported to the Board about certain legis-
lative items being considered at the State level; namely, att-
empting to get a straight twenty-year retirement regardless of 
age; put the escalation clause into the Fund at the State level; 
amending the section whereby a child or children can receive 
one-eighth of the member's monthly salary from the time of 
member's death until such child shall reach the age of 18 rather 
than 16 as it presently is; and attempting to increase the amount 
of the widow's benefits. Captain Chesnick said that any or all of 
these items, if adopted, would not be effective until 1975. 

The Chairman adjourned the meeting at 9:10 a.m. 
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